Village of Crooksville

Council Workshop Meeting
April 22, 2024

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following council members present: Mr.
Hampton, Mr. Locke, Mr. Loomis, Mr. Redfem, Ms. Smith and Mr. Walters. Lacey Tumblin and

Courtney Edwards were also present.

First up on the agenda, Mrs. Tumblin wanted to touch base on the list of things that have been
done by the village. The first set of things on the list were from 2017-2022, a list put together by
Tom Collins. The Main St and Industrial bridges have been completed; the sidewalk has not been
completed but we do have a grant out for it. The storm water catch basin clean out replacement
program; the storm water charge was added to the water bills for that. Paving for this October
will be South State and South Buckeye Hill to Ridge Ave. The State Highway beautification
project: we had the trees cut back along 93. The phase 2 & 3 of China St haven’t moved far.
Afier we get done with B1 & B6 project, Grant could update that. The downtown revitalization is
a work in progress. The China St sidewalks have been done. The baby pool project is waiting to
hear back from the State. The restroom facility at the park is open. The walking path at the park
is in talks and Chris Rice will be at the first workshop in May to discuss that. The paving after
the water line project, most of those have been done or on the list to be done. The next list is
from 2019-2020. The B1, B6 are in progress and moving along, as well as the Fairview Heights
booster station. We are hoping that in July we are able to have the water plant offline. Chlorine
monitoring was implemented in 2022. The GIS contract with RCAP in 2022. The insulation with
online thermostats and she has talked to George, and they are going to get those ordered. The
bulk water sales only take credit card, and they see no reason to move it down close to the
Service Garage now. The dispute with Roseville has made headway. Things that were not on the
list: Cherry Lane, new concrete around the pool was done in 2021 and the disc gulf was done in
2022. Working on repairs to the pool house, new roofs on the Beaumont building, the water shed,
the concession stand at the old football field, new salt bin, the Buckeye St bridge replacement is
in progress, the new fire station was put up, the old East School was demolished, we have a hand
full of radio reads to install, the storm drain on Washington St, the cleanup of the impound and
the slippage on Sycamore St.

Next up, Mrs. Tumblin stated that they have Jamie Embrey that has applied for the Pool
Manager. She will be put on for the next regular Council Meeting.

Next, Mrs. Tumblin stated that she was at South Park with the guys today and the slide is
terrible. They are going to tear that part down and try to figure out a way to replace it. Also to
utilize the piece of equipment that the school donated so we could have two play areas for the
kids.

Executive Session 121.22 (G)(3) Litigation.

Out of Executive Session.



Without any further discussion, the meeting is adjourned.
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Courtney Edwards
Fiscal Officer




